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Dear Prayer Warriors,
	May and June have come and gone and they were busy months.  We started out with a couple, José and Sara, coming several times and on their third time they went forward during the invitation for salvation!  Praise the Lord for José and Sara coming into the family of God!  Pray for them.  We did several follow-up visits with them to find out that Sara had been sick and had fallen.  Pray for healing and for them to return to church. 
	Esther, a grandmother, has been coming to church since January with her cousin Paulina one of our members.  She finally accepted Jesus during the invitation on Mother’s Day.  On May 26th we held a baptismal service in Paso Hondo at the river.  Nena, the lady whose property we are using in Jauregui, and Esther were baptized. We had singing and preaching at the river before the baptisms and afterward there was food and fellowship.  
	We have been continuing our services in Jauregui.  The attendance has varied in these 2 months but we are encouraged by the Lord with assurance that souls will be saved because of faithfulness. In my class with the children last Friday the 30th of June the children were very interested in the lesson about Acts 2.  They listened well to a story that was very new to them.  
	Eric has finished the Spanish translation of my book A Faithful Servant and a Runaway Preacher.  We have been meeting with Lucia, an English student of mine, to edit the translation.  This is tedious but exciting work!  I am already thinking and praying about a second book.  Pray for us as we write, translate and edit these books.  
[bookmark: _GoBack] 	We have found a property that has several buildings on it.  There are two sets of one bedroom duplexes, a chapel that would work great for the church and several buildings with 5 motel rooms.  We are very interested in this property.  We are asking you our supporters to pray with us about buying it.  We are looking into the method of buying and are excited about it.  We have known the owner for about 18 years.  This is a big dream and we know that the Lord can do it for us if it is in His perfect will for our ministry.  
	Thank you all for your support and prayers.  Without you our work here would be very difficult.  We appreciate all of you who make it possible for us to be here in Allende, Nuevo Leon, Mexico. 

Grace and peace be with you all,
Bro. Eric, Timothy and Aunt Jane

